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& Hello to all the amazing Wonder Women March 2025

Itis so hard to believe that we are already in March of 2025. | do have to take a moment and apologize that | did not
get a bulletin out in February but unfortunately the month of January just got away from me.
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To date in March, we have had Two Temporary Financial Assistance Applications but one of them it was decided to
be paid out of the CA Fire Fund. In getting the word out regarding the Temporary Financial Assistance. | have found
out that units are not aware of this fund. Please get the word out.

April will be here before you know it and that is the month of the military Child, and we get to wear purple to show
our support. A great idea is to wear purple to your unit or District meetings and take pictures.

You could also do a military child table setting at one of your meetings even if you do not have a active Juniors
group itis a fun thing and | know the senior members enjoy it just as much.

One thing that we are continuously talking about is the Youth Hero and Good Deed Hero award. | think the one
question that keeps coming up is whether the youth have to be a member, and the answer is no. Once again, |
know that this award goes straight to National but please keep me in the loop, so | can report at convention.

With all the fires within our own backyard | would like to thank everyone who participated in the can food drive.
Which turned into donations drop off. We did have a group of Legionnaires to help, big shout out to Commander
Nick Rosa, Mike Smith, Jeri Romano and Daivd Graham for helping load up all the donations to take down to
Southern California. Please make sure that you keep your eyes and ears open to members that are in need
because this is going to be years before they can get back on their feet.

Do not forget to get started on those end-of-year reports. | know we have a little time, but it is never too early to
start. Please keep the dates in the back of your mind.

The last thing is the Child Well being fund. | was going to ask each unit to donate $1.00 PER membership strength,
for example 151 total members for unit and or District same example would $151.00 being sent into national
American Legion but please send me a quick note to let me know the amount that was sent. | will be having a
special little something at the convention.

Please let me know if you have any questions or some new ideas.
To Quote Wonder woman: We Will Fight for Those Who Cannot Fight for Themselves
For God and Country

Tracy Varnell Fercho tvarnell2@yahoo.com 805-233-4354




